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East Valley Information Center 

Officers and Coordinators 
 

Chair       Mary Ann N. 

Vice-Chair      Lisa R. 

Secretary      Calena O. 

Treasurer      Chelsea G. 

 

Office Mgr.      Nancy E. 

AA Liaison      Lee 

Alateen       (open) 

Archives      (open) 

Events       Jean G.  

Fundraising      Chris S. 

Home Calls      Michelle  

Info. Distrib.      Julie W. 

Institutions      Renee 

Literature               Tammi 

Meeting List      Cecilia 

Newsletter      Marty M. 

EVIC Liaison      Wendy 

Public Outreach      Christine 

Website      (open) 

 

District 11 DR      Ann S. 

District 12 DR      Carrie T. 

District 13 DR      Elisabeth B. 

 

 EVIC business meetings are held  

on the fourth Tuesday of every 

month at 7:00 p.m.  All are  

welcome to attend. 

Al-Anon Declaration 
 Let it begin with me. 

When anyone, anywhere,  

reaches out for help,  

let the hand of Al-Anon and  

Alateen always be there, and  

-- Let It Begin with Me. 

Serenity Prayer 

 God give me the Serenity  

to accept the things I  

cannot change, Courage 

 to change the things  

I can, and Wisdom to  

know the difference. 

Get to know a grateful member of Al-Anon 
 

Having had almost 18 years in Al-Anon with the last five being in 

Arizona, I’ve had valuable lessons taught to me whether in service 

work or otherwise feeling that I’d be a total wreck if I wasn’t able 

to go to meetings, even if I belong to other 12-step groups, because 

the emotional strain would be tremendous on me. I wanted to let 

you know more about me as I have done service in another state as 

a GR & DR.   
 

At first, my deceased alcoholic wasn’t happy about me getting into 

the program but had tremendous respect for me after I had several 

years in the program.  I was in the program over 7½ years at the 

time of his death.  I got into an Al-Anon meeting by accident in a 

weird way.  I was going to Oak Park (a suburb of Chicago) about a 

month after I started in the program, and my program literally took 

off from there as going to meetings on the north side of Chicago 

was helping as well realizing how strong the program was there. 
 

I met some of my dearest friends in program up there, and I still 

talk to them today.  I’m always able to say that I can invite them 

here for a meeting if they’re in the area but know that they’re well 

and love them unconditionally. My mother got into the program 

before I did, and she didn’t get into service like I did at the higher 

levels which I have respect for her on. I have been involved in As-

semblies and have hosted one when I was in the Northern Illinois 

area as I took public transit to every Assembly that I needed to be 

at.  People respected me like you have here in the EVIC even if I 

can’t make too many Assemblies anymore because of the distance.  

I know that I can serve in smaller ways for now. 
(Continued on page 2) 

At the next meeting, we will begin voting on positions:   

officers, coordinators, and steering committee members.   

All who wish to stand for a position should plan on attending: 
 

Tuesday, October 25 — 7:00 — E.V.I.C Office 

mailto:office@al-anoneastvalley.org
http://al-anoneastvalley.org
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Step 10: 

Continued to take personal inventory and  

when we were wrong promptly admitted it.  

Concept 10: 

Service responsibility is balanced by carefully 

defined service authority and double-headed  

management is avoided.  

Tradition 10: 

The Al-Anon Family Groups have no opinion  

on outside issues; hence our name ought never  

be drawn into public controversy.  

The amount of respect I have for the people here 

is great as well where I can love someone on a 

greater level no matter who they are and how 

long they’ve been around the program.  I  

learned early on in my program knowing my 

trust with women was better before program as I 

felt like I was going to hurt violent alcoholics in 

violent ways but know I would have gotten hurt 

myself.  It goes to show though that, when I 

learned that my stepfather was a functioning al-

coholic, it was relief for me especially after being 

in a shelter where I knew that active alcoholism 

was rampant as having the program there was a 

great benefit. 
 

Being grateful to the people that I dealt with in 

the shelter was a tremendous serenity that came 

about me as a person.  This was especially true 

when I was having a difficult time trying to find 

work that I wanted, especially now that I am near 

fifty, having done physical labor for many years.  

(Continued from page 1) 
 

I know that I have the true support of Al-Anon 

no matter what. 
 

I hope my story lets you get to know me better as 

a person. I’ve always believed that I can do the 

best job possible even while dealing with mental 

illness as it can strike anyone no matter how old 

or young a person is. I hope to have something 

ready involving this in the near future.   

                                                               — Lee R. 

 

Saturday, October 22  

St. Peterõs Lutheran Church ñ 1844 Dana Avenue  
 

Itõs starting to get a little òchilióéé and Halloween is on the way!  

   
Join us for dinner starting at 5:30.  

Weõll have a variety of chili and fixings. 

Please bring bread, chips, salad, or dessert.  

 

50/50 and Halloween decoration raffle  

AA and Al -Anon Speakers at 7:00  

 

Babysitting available during the speakers.  

Proceeds to benefit E.V.I.C.  
 

Sponsored by òThank God Itõs Al-Anonó 
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Announcing...  
 

New Monthly Speaker Meeting  

Everyone is welcome to join us  

and hear experience, strength,  

and hope on the  

4th Monday of every month  

at the òChanged Attitudesó  

Al-Anon Family Group meeting:  
 

7:00 p.m.  

Desert Palm United Church of Christ, 

1230 E. Guadalupe Rd,, Tempe.  

E.V.I.C Incorporation and Office Technology Upgrade 
 

The East Valley Information Center is continuing to progress with incorporating as a non-profit 

in Arizona and applying for federal 

501C3 status.  This was voted on unani-

mously by East Valley Al-Anon groups.  

The E.V.I.C. appeal letter is currently 

bringing in funds to help cover this cost 

of approximately $700.  Any additional 

funds will go to assist with their technol-

ogy upgrade.  These graphs show the 

progress being made on each. 

 

Groups are asked to continue to discuss 

this issue and contribute as they can.  

Thank you to all who have donated so 

far! 

Help is needed  

at the E.V.I.C. Office... 
...to answer phones and welcome  

walk-ins.  To help for a few hours  

a week, call Nancy at 480-832-5611  

on Monday or Wednesday  

at the E.V.I.C. office.   
 

See page 6 for more information! 

 

From the Literature Coordinator:  

 

Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism  

is now available at the E.V.I.C.  

office at a cost of $.40 apiece.   

Use this publication for your next 

service project!  

 

Get them while they last!  
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Upcoming Area Fall Assembly  
 

Saturday, October15th ñ 8:30-4:00 

St. Pius X Catholic Church, 1800 N. Camino Pio Decimo, Tucson, AZ  85715  
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Short on time?   

Having a hard  

time getting out?   

Try a phone meeting!  

{ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǘŜΗ 

{t9!Y9w a!w!¢Ihb 
 

January 21, 2017 — 11:00 - 4:00 p.m. 
Tempe History Museum 

809 E. Southern Ave, Tempe AZ  
(SW Corner of Southern & Rural,  

next to the library) 
 

Listen to others share their Experience, 
Strength, and Hope on a variety of topics 
such as Detachment and Letting Go.  

Attend all or some. 
Suggested $10 donation 
Lunch will be provided 
Literature, 50/50 Raffle 

 

Hosted by AZ Al-Anon District 13 
Proceeds benefit E.V.I.C. 
For information contact 
Elisabeth — 480-567-4829 
district13@al-anon-az.org 

mailto:district13@al-anon-az.org
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From Nancy E.,  

         Manager at the E.V.I.C. Office – 
 

Thank you to everyone who has come to the 

E.V.I.C office to attend meetings, get infor-

mation, and buy literature.  We currently need 

staffing for the following shifts: 
   

Tuesday:  9:30-1:00 and 1:00-4:30 

Thursday:  9:30-1:00 and 1:00-4:30 

Friday:  9:30-1:00 and 1:00-4:30 
 

Anyone willing to volunteer to fill in any  

of the openings above may contact  

Nancy at 480-969-6144 or 480-832-5611 

or email her at office@al-anoneastvalley.org 
 

Call ahead to make sure we are  

here if you want to come in! 
 

We are looking for used Al-Anon books that  

we can resell for half price.  We have a some 

gently-used books available for purchase. 

We need your help!! 
 

Volunteers needed to work at  
the EVIC office for either the 

morning (9:30-1:00) or afternoon 
(1:00-4:30) shift on Friday. 

 

Volunteers will be trained and there is an  
office workerôs notebook to refer to. 
 

Your duties will include: 
* answering the phone 
* selling literature 
* fielding questions  
* distributing materials 

 

Feeling energetic and want to do more 
work at the office?  You can: 

* vacuum and clean up 
* organize literature 
* spruce up the place 

 

Feeling like youôve got a lot of your own 
things to do?  You can: 

* read a book or write a letter 
* knit or sew 
* bring your laptop or tablet  ð 
weôve got wi-fi! 

 

Call Nancy at 480-969-6144  
or 480-832-5611 

Share your experience, strength, and hope.  

Submit your story to  

news@al-anoneastvalley.org   

 If you want to share but need some help, I can 

assist.  Let’s work together to help others!                                                                                 

                                                          — Marty 

 

Would you like to receive the  

Message Carrier? 
 

 

The Message Carrier is 

published after each 

AWSC and Assembly 

and carries all the  

reports from Area Offic-

ers, Coordinators, and 

Districts Representatives.    
 

You request a print and/or electronic copy by 

contacting the newsletter distributor at:   

newsletterdistrib@al-anon-az.org.  Links to 

previous issues are available on the Area web-

site at al-anon-az.org in the Members section.  

You may also subscribe from there. 

 

News from the Meeting List: 
 

The Wednesday 7:15 group (Tempe) is moving 

on Nov. 9th to the Baptist Church , 4525 S. 

McClintock. 
 

The Thursday 7:00 group (Mesa) that has  

previously met at the EVIC office is no longer 

meeting. 

mailto:office@al-anoneastvalley.org
mailto:news@al-anoneastvalley.org
mailto:newsletterdistrib@al-anon-az.org
al-anon-az.org

